


2 
 

Oregon State Bar applies to its licensing investigations (ORS 670.317) and that the exemptions 
for these entities should be combined and made consistent in the ORS. 2nd motion made by 
Mr. Miles.  
 
All in favor. Motion passed unanimously.  
 
Mr. Kron made a 2nd motion, same as above to apply to the exemptions relating to Law 
Enforcement misconduct complaints and investigations. Mr. Landauer expressed his concern 
aligning with Mr. Miles objection for this exemption. Mr. Landauer would like to understand 
better the consequences of applying the Oregon State Bar standards through a law enforcement 
context. Unable to support the motion at this time. Ms. Runkles-Pearson, supported in terms 
of wanting to know more and supporting the committee’s recommendation for greater 
transparency in law enforcement exemptions but not supportive at this time of applying the 
Oregon State Bar’s process as a whole until it’s further looked into. Chair Smith, clarified 
that this only affects as part of a disciplinary process. Are there other exemptions that preclude 
the release of undercover police officers? Mr. Miles commented that the exemption needs to 
be narrowly tailored to that profession and have more stakeholders that this committee has 
such as police officers, police unions, victims, other people involved before the committee can 
make any kind of recommendations on this.  
 
Motion did not pass.  
 
Discussion on not addressing a lot of transparency from DPSST in recent legislation. Ms. 
Runkles-Pearson would like the committee to weigh in on and make a recommendation as it 
is an issue for a lot of people. Mr. Kron moved that the Committee adopt the following 
recommendation: “The Sunshine Committee would like to see greater transparency in the 
professional oversight of law enforcement officers starting at the agency level in order to 
increase public confidence in the regulation of law enforcement.”   
Mr. Smith 2nd motion to this recommendation.    
 
All in favor. Motion passed unanimously.  
 
 
Third Agenda Item – Regulated healthcare exemptions 
 
Discussion about there is a lot of exemption rules for regulated healthcare. Mr. Kron pointed 
out that this may be something to go more in depth in the sub-committee meeting where 
details can be picked or possibly sort out a resolution in the investigatory process for a 
recommendation. Mr. Smith added that reports are redacted to keep confidentiality intact 
when complaints are released to the public. He provided some examples of the investigatory 
process.   
 
Mr. Landauer commented for the sub-committee to potential discuss the consolidation and 
standardization with the intent to promote transparency would be for sub-committee to dive 
into.  
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All voted and agreed to have the sub-committee discuss and research before making a 
recommendation.  
  
Fourth Agenda Item –Recommendations on next topic(s) to address 
1. Regulated medical exemptions (sub-committee) 
 
No other recommendations on topics. If anyone has recommendations, please send to Chair 
Smith.  
Adjournment  

 


